Meeting of the Board of Directors

Traverse Area Historical Society

September 19, 2016 – Carnegie Building – 6:00 PM

Attendees:  Stephen Siciliano, Virginia LeClaire, Larry Hains, Sharon Jennings, Peg Siciliano, Jim Warner, Julie Schopieray, Fred Anderson, Richard Fidler
Guests:  Amy Barritt

After the meeting was called to order, the agenda was changed at the request of Ms. Schopieray.  Discussion of making our name change official was added to the Chair Report.

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes of the previous meeting had been reviewed by the board and no changes requested.  Ms. Jennings moved and Mr. Anderson seconded that the minutes be accepted.  This passed unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Mr. Hains reported that the account balance as of August 1, 2016 was approximately $3647. This includes funds that were donations specified for particular projects that cannot be used for general expenses.  He noted that TADL has received the Rotary Grant $2000.  We now have a debit card which can be used for such things as purchasing books.  All outstanding bills have been paid.  See Attachment A for Mr. Hains complete report.
Chair Report:

A. Progress on Vacating and Liquidation of Assets:  Peg S. reported that all non furniture items have been sorted.  Some articles need to go to the library and others need to go to various other organizations.  There are considerable amounts of office supplies which need to be dealt with as well, as well as office machines such as computers, shredders, and copiers.  Institutional records are also an issue.  The group left the board room at this point and toured the office area so that all would be aware of the amount of material involved.  Mr. Hains and all board members agreed that the desk and credenza at the entrance of the office had been offered to Peg Siciliano, prior to her joining the board, in recognition of the number of hours she had spent as a volunteer trying to organize the office prior to and following the movement of the archives to TADL.  She had accepted this offer and it was requested that she relocate the pieces at her earliest convenience.  It was further agreed that Peg S. and Mr. Hains would meet at the office on Wednesday September 21, 2016 to load and move the Traverse Area Historical Society records to Mr. Hains home for storage.  Also being taken to Mr. Hains are boxes of yearbooks, DVDs, and books.  Mr. Siciliano then moved and Peg S. seconded that the Historical Society relinquish claim to the Con Foster and Heritage Center records, notify assistant city manager Penny Hill of this action, and request that should the city decide not to retain said records, that they be donated to TADL for the archives.  This passed unanimously.  Ms. LeClaire suggested that since we had so far been unsuccessful in finding a new home for the office furniture, that it be offered to the Traverse Health Clinic which has recently moved into larger quarters.  Mr. Hains moved and Ms. Jennings seconded that this could be done after the items had been offered to the membership and general public, if no one was interested.  At this point, Ms. Schopieray reported that she had a friend who was interested in purchasing the stereo view cards for $250.00.  She had researched the items and found that this offer was adequate.  Mr. Siciliano moved and Mr. Warner seconded that we accept the offer from Ms. Schopieray’s acquaintance. Mr. Hains felt that taking such an offer might diminish the membership’s trust and discussion ensued.  A vote was taken and all were in favor of the motion with the exception of Mr. Hains who was against.
B. Preparation for Annual Meeting on October 16, 2016
1. Ballots for Board Member Candidates:  Mr. Fidler stated that he was not interested in continuing to serve on the board and withdrew his name from consideration.  Mr. Warner has one year remaining in his term; Mr. Siciliano, Mr. Hains and Ms. Schopieray have two years remaining on theirs.  After significant discussion, Mr. Siciliano agreed to develop the ballot of new candidates for the annual meeting.
2. Bylaws Adoption and Budget:  These items are on the Web Site.  They include the proposed budget, the current bylaws, suggested bylaws changes with rationale, and the new bylaws document which will become official if approved.  Members with email addresses will be directed to the Web Site prior to the Annual Meeting in order to review the documents prior to attending the meeting.  Members with no email address will be mailed a packet containing all of the above mentioned documents as well as a ballot which they can send in if they are unable to attend the October meeting.  These items will be sent to members prior to ten days before the meeting.
3. Meeting Program:  Mr. Siciliano reviewed his plan for conducting the Annual Meeting, starting with a “State of the Organization” address, followed by Rachel Wicksall’s presentation about bringing history to the children.  This will be followed by the election of officers, and finally the review of bylaws and vote on the proposed changes.
4. It was agreed that Mr. Siciliano would announce at the Annual Meeting that we have office furniture and materials to divest.  An email blast will be sent as well.
C. Conflict of Interest Policy:  The policy which had been in place since August 12, 2014   had been sent to board members by Mr. Siciliano and was reviewed.  (Attachment B)  Ms. Schopieray had investigated state and federal laws related to this issue and reported on this. Discussion followed.  It was agreed that Ms. Schopieray will augment the previous document to align it with some of the government language and bring it to the next board meeting in November for final approval.
D. Name Change:  Ms. Schopieray had investigated the possibility of officially changing our name to Traverse Area Historical Society, rather than just using it as a DBA.  She had obtained the paperwork to accomplish this.  According to the official records with the state, we are still operating a museum.  She also pointed out that we need to notify the IRS of any change of bylaws or change in purpose of the organization.  Basically, the Articles of Incorporation and the purpose clause should be the same.  A question was raised whether changing the name and purpose would necessitate our refilling for non-profit status.  It was recommended that CPA Troost be consulted on these matters.  
Committee Reports
A. Communications – Web Site has been updated.  Rachel Wicksall is having her first children’s program at the library this Wednesday, September 21 from 6:30-7:30.
B. Membership – Ms. Jennings reported that the new membership spreadsheet has finally been completed.  There are now 185 members.  Her complete report is attached (B).

C. Program and Events Committee
1. Cemetery Tours- Twelve have been conducted to date, with 132 participants.  The average number = 11.  Revenue:  $1,320.00.

2. Downtown Tours – There have been 19 participants.  The tour has been plagued by rain almost every Saturday.  Mr. Fidler stated that he plans to continue the tours into October.  He has also completed a virtual tour using historical pictures and maps.  He would like to put it, in its entirety, on the Historical Society web site.  Mr. Siciliano summarized the previous board discussion, when an abbreviated form was thought to be sufficient to attract participants and encourage participation.  Mr. Fidler suggested that the entire program might benefit the handicapped and those living away from the area and possibly promote Historical Society memberships.  After additional discussion, it was agreed that we would discontinue the current discussion to allow members to view the tour on line.  A decision will be made at the next board meeting.

3. Halloween Tours – Peg S. reported that she has planned these special tours for Saturday October 29 at 1:00 and Sunday October 30 at 4:00 and has cleared them with the cemetery and the city.

4. History Day – The organization has been approached regarding the History Day program, with an interest in having us take over running the project or assisting in this endeavor.  No one was interested in participating at this level.

5. Senior Center Request – The organization was also asked if there were any speakers who would come to the Senior Centers of Interlochen, Kingsley, and Fife Lake to do presentations. Mr. Fidler had recently agreed to do a program for Boardman Lake Glens on the Boardman River.  He said he could do that program at the Senior Centers as well.  It was pointed out that our monthly speakers might be interested in this outreach; Program Chair Peg S. will follow up. 

6. Heritage Days - A teacher from Central Grade School had contacted Mr. Siciliano about this project.  It was agreed by the board that we are unable to be involved with this undertaking.

D. Publications – Ms. Schopieray has been working with Amy (Reichert) Hanson at Revolution Design & Printing on the Bob Wilhelm book and it will hopefully be available by Christmas.  An order for 30 of the nursing school books has been placed with Amazon and should be arriving in the next week.  Gallery 50 has an order in for twenty.  One of Mr. Fidler’s books has been uploaded to Create Space recently.
E. Finance Committee – There have been a few changes to the budget proposed for the upcoming year.  The most recent version is Attachment C.

The Annual Meeting will occur at 1:00 PM on Sunday October 16, 2016 at the McGuire Room at TADL.

The next regular board meeting will be on October 17, 2016 at 6:00 PM at the Carnegie Building.

The meeting adjourned at 9:33 PM!

Respectfully submitted,

Virginia LeClaire

Recording Secretary
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